
Three Colby High School fo-
rensics students competed at the 
Kansas Catholic Forensics League 
National Qualifier in Garnett on 
March 20 and 21. 

Christina Ostmeyer competed 
in Dramatic Performance – Seri-
ous, Gray Henry in Dramatic Per-

formance – Humorous and Oral 
Interpretation of Literature and 
Kayla Sloan in Original Oration 
and Extemporaneous Speaking. 

Sloan finished in the top 12 in 
Original Oration and seventh in 
Extemporaneous Speaking. Henry 
finished eighth in Dramatic Per-

formance – Humorous and third in 
Oral Interpretation of Literature. 

Those two qualified for the Na-
tional Catholic Forensics League 
Grand National Tournament in 
Albany, N.Y., on May 23 and 
24, Henry in Oral Interpretation 
of Literature (Prose/Poetry) and 
Sloan as an alternate in Extempo-
raneous Speaking. They will be 
going to Albany over Memorial 
Day weekend to compete against 
students from across the nation. 

Anyone interested in supporting 
their trip may send donations to 
the Forensics Team at Colby High 
School. The team has no budget 
for the trip.
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Deaths

Babies

We want your local news:
e-mail to

colby.editor @ nwkansas.

Quotes as of close of 
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat (bushel)	 $5.46
Corn (bushel)	 $3.74
Milo (hundredweight)	 $5.66
Soybeans (bushel)	 $8.90

Markets
A photo caption on Page 6 of 

the Wednesday, April 1, edition of 
the Colby Free Press incorrectly 
said that the Thomas County 
Community Foundation gave a 
$1,000 grant to the Scout Devel-
opment Fund. The amount was 
$500, given from the Directors 
Fund at the foundation. This error 
was caused by incorrect informa-
tion given to the Free Press.

P P P P P
The Colby Free Press wants to 

maintain an accurate record of 
our town. Please report any error 
or lack of clarity in a news story 
to us at 462-3963.

Corrections

X. Rhymer

Thank you to my dear 
family and friends 
for making my 80th 
birthday a time to re-
member.  The gifts, 
cards and memories 
will last forever.  God 
bless you all.

Florence Horinek

Thank You

A belated thank you from the Ed Hutton family for the prayers and 
support our family received since Ed was diagnosed with cancer.
A special thanks to the Pizza Huts of Colby, Goodland, and Oakley 
and Michelle Hillary, Shana Carman, and Lindsay Garrett for partici-
pating in and organizing the fundraiser for our family in December.  To 
the school communities of Brewster, Colby, Golden Plains, Goodland, 
Logan County Head Start, Northwest Kansas Educational Service 
Center, Sherman County Head Start, and Tri-Plains who participated 
by ordering and delivering pizzas, handing out coupons, arranging the 
pick up and deliveries of orders; we’d like to send a big thank you.
We’d like to thank our church families:  Bethesda Lutheran in Page 
City, Emmanuel Lutheran in Goodland, Our Savior’s Lutheran in 
Brewster, and in addition Brewster community churches for prayers, 
monetary gifts, and the prayer shawl.
Emeline would like to thank her teachers and friends at Colby Grade 
School for the letters and homework that was sent with her to Denver.  
Colby Swim Club, Tumbleweed Tumblers, The Dance Center, Girl 
Scouts, and Brewster Prairie-Gem 4-H have also given us great sup-
port while our family has missed activities.  To our family who helped 
us move out to Denver and back, taken the kids in to school and day-
care, fed the kids many meals (including a birthday party) -thanks!
NKESC staff have been very supportive and generous with their time 
to cover Jana’s workload while our family has been in Denver.  The 
support and kindnesses show by everyone means so much to us.

Ed, Jana, Emeline, and Eli Hutton

Thank You!

Meadow Lake
Golf Course & Lounge

785-460-6443
1085 E Golf Club Rd

Colby

Men’s Night • Ladies Night
Couples Night

Keep watching for more information!

Coming Soon!

The Colby Free Press is looking for a part-
time society editor to do social notes, weddings, 
engagements, obituaries, church and club items, 
features and other news of interest to the community. 
This is a great way to be in touch with the pulse of 
your town and get to know a lot of people. It requires 
accuracy, speed and attention to detail. Work week 
would be 20-30 hours. Pay commensurate with 
experience and ability. Send a letter or e-mail to 
Steve Haynes, publisher, at 155 W. Fifth St., Colby, 
Kansas., 67701, s.haynes@nwkansas.com. This 
could be the job you’ve been looking for. eoe m/f/h

Want to be In the know?

Part-time society editor

CCCOOOLLBBBBLBL YYYYYYYYY
 I would appreciate your VOTE Tuesday, April 7th

Dedicated to make
      a difference!

Paid for by Cindy Black

Accountability, responsibility 
          and open minded.

Watch for your
name in the

Wednesday movie
                    listings
                      for 2

free passes.
(Passes must be used within 7 days.)

Pick up your passes at your:

MOVIE
PASSES

It’s All 
About Me!
Baby Lapsit Program
Ages:  Birth - 18 mos.

Thursdays
April 9 ~ May 14, 2009

10:15 a.m.
• Children’s Room • 

• Pioneer Memorial Library •

Enrollment is Limited
Registration Required

Stop by for Details!
785-460-4470

Building will be ready soon

VERA SLOAN/Colby Free Press
Remodeling of the former Inlow Interiors building on Franklin Avenue is moving right along. 
Friday, March 27, Jerome Mazanec was putting the finishing touches on partitions. He said 
the building should be ready for the wiring crew within a week. Embark Health Care will be 
moving into the building.

Piper Koberg

Xander Rhymer

Juday C. Huelsmann
Juday C. Huelsmann, 63, Colby 

medical office manager, died Sat-
urday, April 4, 2009, at her home 
in Colby.

She was born April 13, 1945, 
in Colby, to Benjamin and Velma 
Haremza, and was a life-long area 
resident. She wal married to Mar-
vin L. Huelsmann on Dec. 28, 
1964.

She was preceded in death by 
her parents.

She is survived by her husband, 
of the home; a son, Wayne (Au-
rora) Huelsmann, Oakley; three 
daughters, Jeannie Haas, Hays, 
Becky (Art) Hatfield, Goodland, 
and Tina  (Kip) Patzel, Law-
rence; four brothers, Ed Harem-
za, Larned, Jim Haremza, Grand 
Junction, Colo., Les Haremza 
and David Haremza, Colby; a sis-
ter, Hulda Gothorp, Curtis, Neb.; 
five grandchildren and one great-

grandchild.
Services will be at 10:30 a.m. 

Wednesday, April 8, 2009, at the 
Sacred Heart Catholic Church in 
Colby, with Father Dana Clark of-
ficiating. Burial will be in the Sa-
cred Heart Catholic Cemetery.

Vigil and rosary will be at 6:30 
p.m. Tuesday at Harrison Chapel. 
Visitation will be from 9 a.m. till 
8 p.m. on Tuesday.

The family suggests contribu-
tions to the Sacred Heart Church 
elevator fund.

Piper Marie Koberg, daughter of 
Kerry and Kelly Koberg of Den-
ver, was born March 11, 2009, at 
the Littleton Adventist Hospital in 
Colorado. She weighed 7 pounds, 
7 ounces and measured 20 inches. 
Big sister Presley welcomed her 
home. Grandparents are Gary and 
Karen Hibbs of Rexford. Great-
grandparents are Irma Hibbs of 
Salina and the late Lester Hibbs 
of Rexford.

Xander Riley 
Rhymer, son of 
Cassandra and 
Josh Rhymer 
of Colby, was 
born April 1, 
2009, at Citizens 
Medical Center. 
He weighed 6 
pounds, 12 ounc-
es, and measured 
19 inches. Sister 
Makenzi Rose, 4, welcomed the 
baby home.

Grandparents are Barb and Don-
ald McPhail, Cimmaron; Roger 
Rhymer, Quinlan, Okla.; and Nan-
cy Wicker, Rochester, Ind.

Forensics students head for nationals
Bridge Club

Tuesday, March 24 winners at 
Meadow Lake Bridge were firsts 
place, Kevan Taylor; second, Lar-
ry Barrett; third, Elaine Ptacek; 
fourth, Mary Molstad; fifth, Sarah 
Barrett; sixth, JoAnne Vaughn.

Tuesday, March 31 winners were 
first place, Mary Kersenbrock; sec-
ond, Elaine Ptacek; third, Margaret 
Denneler; fourth, Larry Barrett; 
fifth, Mary Molstad.

Enjoy Easter events
The Rexford Lion’s Club will 

hold its annual Easter egg hunt 
at 1:30 p.m. Saturday at the City 
Park for kids up to the third grade. 
Be sure to bring a basket to hold 
the colorful eggs. 

On Easter Sunday, the Rex-
ford Community Church will be 
having a Fellowship Breakfast 
at 9:15, followed by worship at 
10:30. There will be no Sunday 
School.

A Happy Birthday to Joan Ding-
werth on Tuesday, April 7, and to 
Darrel and Marjorie Leh, who 
will be celebrating their birthdays 
Thursday. 

The community was saddened 
on the death of Jean Hawkins. I 
wish to extend heartfelt condo-

lences to the family.  Her funeral 
service was Saturday at the Com-
munity Church.

The Rexford City Council will 
meet at 7 p.m. Wednesday, start-
ing with a public hearing on prop-
erty cleanup issues.

The Golden Plains High junior 
class sends thanks to all those who 
attended the carnival Friday night. 
The students and sponsors did 
a great job at making this a fun-
filled evening for all ages. 

  Vicki
  Allison

•Rexford
   Correspondent

College plans class, bus tour 
The Outreach Department at 

Colby Community College plans a 
four-day class and bus tour through 
Nebraska and South Dakota with 
instructor Ron Walz, who plans 
stops at Mount Rushmore, Chim-
ney Rock, Custer State Park and 
the Crazy Horse Memorial.

The group will leave Colby on 
May 21, driving to Sidney, Neb., 
to visit Cabela’s headquarters. 
They will also stop at Courthouse 
and Jailhouse Rocks, Chimney 
Rock and Carhenge.

Day two of the tour includes 
Custer State Park, Mount Rush-

more and Crazy Horse. The group 
will travel to Sturgis on day three 
and enjoy a chuck wagon dinner 
with entertainment at Rapid City. 
Discussion will center “Contem-
porary American Issues.”

The final day will include stops 
at Wall Drug Store and Wounded 
Knee.

Cost for the two-credit-hour 
course is $462, $162 of which is 
tuition and fees. Total cost for se-
niors age 60 and over is $336.

Contact Amanda Bullard at 
(785) 460-4601 or amanda.bull-
ard@colbycc.edu to register.
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